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he emissaries to Europe,Rev. No-
hi Pak and Dr. Lan-young Moon, 

visited the Frankfurt community 

during their first visit to Germany. 

After greetings by Dieter Schmidt and 

Fritz Piepenburg,Mrs. Moon told those 
in attendance that she had always been 

fond of Europe and she likes reporting to 

True Mother about the faithful European 
blessed couples. 

On Saturday they both went to the 
Seminarhaus Neumuehle, Bad Camberg, 

and joined the leaders’ meeting. They 

explained to the German leadership their 
mission as special emissaries to Europe 

and what it means to them. 

 

On Sunday they participated in the 
church service of the Frankfurt 

community in a church  overflowing with 
brothers and sisters and a number of 

guests. There they shared their 

testimonies about their life in the church 
in the early days. Mrs. Moon spoke on 

the subject “60 years with True Parents”. 

Originally from North Korea, she 
recalled joining the Unification Church 

in 1955. Her testimony was illustrated by 

a power point show of historic pictures. 

True Father's vision then seemed far-

fetched and unrealistic, but has become 
reality: members from all over the world 

are now travelling to Korea. Mrs. Moon 

in her capacity as President of the 
Women’s Federation was able to contact 

top level people such as UN Secretary 

General Ban-ki Moon and former US 
President George Bush and his wife. 

In the afternoon, the couple could do 
some sightseeing in Frankfurt. Besides 

the river Main, the Dome and the 

T 

Church service of the Frankfurt community – Visit at the Holy Ground – Sightseeing in Heidelberg 



historic city center “Roemer”, they also 
had the opportunity to visit the Holy 

Ground in the Gruneburg Park, which 

True Father himself established in 1965. 
Why did they come to Frankfurt first? 

“Because here the pioneers of Europe, 

Peter Koch and Paul Werner, started 
their mission.” 

On Monday, Rev. Pak and Dr. Moon 
visited Heidelberg in preparation for the 

Little Angels, who will also visit 

Heidelberg for sightseeing during their 
upcoming tour in which they will 

perform in Frankfurt. Lunch was served 

in the historic student inn, “The Red Ox” 
(dating back to the 15th century), where 

they could register their names in the 

huge  visitors’ book, where many 
prominent people have left their mark 

over the centuries.  

 

 


